
 

 
 
 

 
Kia ora whānau, 

 
The end of Term 2 is almost here and what a great term it has been.  We have had 
Baptisms and First Holy Communion, class Masses have resumed even if in a 
somewhat modified version, sport events have occurred with some good wins for 
St John’s teams, and a variety of class trips have taken place.  There is an air of 
normality around the school once again. 
 
I wish you all a very happy term break with your whānau and look forward to seeing 
you all back at school next term.  
 
 
 
 

Uniform 
We are very proud of our uniform and the children wear it with pride.  We often 
receive comments about how well presented our St John's children are.  At a recent 
Board meeting, the Board made the decision to add an additional item to our 
school uniform, navy culottes. 
 
They will have our school’s name embroidered on the leg, the same as the uniform 
shorts.  They can be worn all year round with either the short or long sleeve polo 
tucked in as per the shorts. 
 
The culottes are currently in production and NZ Uniforms have indicated that they 
should be available by the end of this year (hopefully earlier).  They will cost $55.00. 
 
All St John's uniform pieces can be mixed and matched for all students, so long as 
the children are in full and correct St John's uniform.  We want our children to 
always feel proud and comfortable in what they are wearing. 
 
Uniform that can be worn all year round (Term 1, 2, 3, & 4) 

• Long sleeve polo 
• Short sleeve polo 
• School shorts 
• Culottes 
• Polar fleece 

 
 

 
 

Week 10, Term 2 
05 July 2022 

Te Reo ō te Kura ō Hato Hoāni 

The voice of St John’s School 

REMINDER 

Term 2, 2022 ends at 2.50pm THIS Friday, 8th July 

Term 3, 2022 begins on Monday, 25th July 



 
Seasonal Uniform Term 1 and 4 only (summer terms)  

• Blue checked dress 
• School hat (compulsory) 
• Black sandals 

 
Seasonal UniformTerm 2 and 3 only (winter terms) 

• School Beanie (optional) 
• Navy blue tunic dress (over polo) 
• Black knee-high socks 
• Black school shoes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
 
Baptism 
Last Wednesday, several of our children received the first Sacrament of Initiation - 
Baptism. 
 
We congratulate Bronson Curteis, Eloisa Duff, Annaliese and Janneke Madgwick.  
It was such a privilege for the classes of these children to be present during this 
special moment. 
 
Altar Server training 
This Thursday lunchtime, a group of our Year 5 and 6 children will begin their training as Altar Servers at the East 
Coast Bays Parish. 
 

Lord Jesus, we thank you for the opportunity to serve You during the Holy Mass. 
In Your Sacred Presence, our hearts are filled with joy and peace. 

May Your Spirit always guide our Altar servers so they may grow in Your love by the grace of the Heavenly 
Father.  Amen. 

 
Laura Baddeley - DRS 
 
 
A social outreach opportunity for our St John’s Community to support our 
lovely Gilchrist whānau by helping them to fundraise for their one-year-
old niece who is battling brain cancer and will need to travel overseas for 
treatment that she cannot receive in New Zealand. 
 
 
 
 

 

PYJAMA DAY 
FRIDAY, 8TH JULY 

 
 

THIS FRIDAY we will have a pyjama day in return for a gold coin donation, 
to raise money for Caritas YCC day (Young Catholics Care). 

 
The children can either bring a coin to school or you can make a donation via your Kindo account 

(www.mykindo.school.co.nz). 
 

For YCC Day in 2022, we are supporting Laura Vicuna School in Bethlehem.  Laura Vicuna School is a 
small school situated in the Holy Land. 

The school began in 1988 and is in dire need of support to fix and repair toilets, purchase a new laptop 
and projector, as well as round tables for small group learning activities. 

https://www.caritas.org.nz/ycc-day 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://www.caritas.org.nz/ycc-day


 
ATTENTION NETBALLERS!! - Holiday Netball Skill Sessions 
 
Karen Dorrington, is holding private group Netball Skills sessions during the school holidays on 
the Monday and Tuesday of the first week for any of our netballers who would like some extra 
netball during the break.  The sessions will be held on our school court and will consist of: all 
aspects of court play, teaching, demonstrating & breaking down of the rules, various tips and 
technical aspects of the game (age dependent) and netball team drills and games.  The 
sessions will be structured and run according to the age of each group and will be fun.  The 
times and days are as follows: 
 
Monday 11th July - Year 1 & 2 players from 9.00am - 11.00am (2hrs) 
Monday 11th July - Year 3 & 4 players from 12.00pm - 2.00pm (2hrs) 
Tuesday 12th July - Year 5 & 6 players from 9.30am - 12.30pm (3hrs) 
 
The cost of the sessions will be $20 per child and each session is limited to 20 players.  However, if the response 
is favourable and there are more than 20 players per session then the groups may be split up, and the times or the 
day adjusted. 
 
This is a privately run initiative, independent of the school. Please email Karen Dorrington on 
sports@sjmb.school.nz for further information, and to indicate your interest as soon as possible.  An enrolment 
form will be sent to you and confirmation with payment will be required by Sunday 10th of July.  
 
 
PTFA NEWS 
The next PTFA meeting is THIS Thursday, 7th July at 7.00pm in the staff room.  All are welcome to attend. 
 

Newsletter advertising 
As per the whole school email circulated last week the PTFA are offering an opportunity for local business people 
who have a child or children at St. John's School, to advertise at the back of the weekly Newsletter.  For further 
information please read this letter. 
 

Please direct all responses or queries to ptfa@sjmb.school.nz  
 
Save the Date 
Pop this one in your diaries! The PTFA are back with a 
bang!  
 
Saturday 13th August - Beats By Bingo 
 
Just like bingo but instead of numbers it’s songs! 
It’s going to be a lot of fun - don’t be the one to miss out! 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR DATES FOR TERM 3 
 
Thursday, 4th August Positive Puberty Parent Information evening – current Year 5 and 6 
Monday, 8th August Feast of St Mary of the Cross (Mary MacKillop) 
Thursday, 11th August 2nd Rippa Rugby Tournament 
Thursday, 11th August PTFA Meeting, 7.00pm 
Saturday, 13th August PTFA Beats By Bingo Parent evening 
Monday, 15th August Feast of the Assumption 
Tuesday, 23rd August Interschool Basketball Competition 
Friday, 26th August Book Battle 
Monday, 29th August – 
  Friday, 2nd September Scholastic Book Fair in the School Library 
Tuesday, 30th August Student Led Conferences 
Friday, 2nd September Fabulous Father’s Day Out 
Tuesday 6th September Class, Individual & Sibling Photographs 
Wednesday, 7th September Sports Team Photographs 
 
 

mailto:sports@sjmb.school.nz
https://www.sjmb.school.nz/ptfa/
mailto:ptfa@sjmb.school.nz


 

 
 
 
School Board 2022 Elections 
 
The Electoral Roll of eligible voters for the Parent Representative Elections is open for 
inspection and can be viewed, Monday to Friday, between 8.15am and 3pm at the 
School Office.  You may request to sight your own entry.  Addresses or contact details 
will not be visible. 
 
Telephone enquiries are acceptable and welcomed [09 478 7734 Xtn 203].  In this case a name provided by the 
caller may be confirmed or not as being on the roll but NO addresses or contact details will be disclosed or discussed 
by the Returning Officer or staff authorised [during school office hours] to assist the Returning Officer with this 
aspect of verifying the Electoral Roll.  For added privacy, the returning officer or authorised staff may choose to call 
you back to verify eligible voters on the roll. 
 
To be eligible to be on the Electoral Roll and/or Supplementary Roll, you must have a child enrolled at St John’s 
School on or before noon, 1st August 2022. 
 
KEY DATES:  05 July Electoral Roll open for inspection 
 13 July Main Roll closes  
 13 July Supplementary Roll opens  
 15 July  Nominations will be called for by this date 
 01 August Supplementary Roll closes [noon] 
 03 August Nominations close [noon] 
 10 August Voting papers issued by this date 
 07 September Election Day Voting closes [4pm] 
 13 September Votes counted, and results declared 
 14 September Board takes office 
 
Nomination forms for Parent Representatives will be emailed to each person named on the Electoral Roll before 
15th July.  Additional nomination forms can be obtained from the School Office, from the School website home page 
link or by emailing the returning officer.  Nominations close on 3rd August at noon. 
 
As nominations are received a list will be available, at the School Office, for inspection at any reasonable time 
throughout the election process. 
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Today our 2022 School Board Election features in our newsletter and you are 
asked to consider nominations to the School Board that will govern St. John’s for 
the next three years.  You may consider standing for election to one of the five 
parent representative positions or you might know someone you would like to 
nominate. 

 

Our school Board has eleven members serving on it.  Five are elected Parent members, four are appointed 
by the Bishop of Auckland as Proprietors Appointees, one is a Staff Representative and one, the Principal. 
 

St John’s is a great school, and we need a great Board to continue to nurture and develop it further.  It is an 
important governance role, supporting strong professional leadership and effective teaching, and maintaining 
and developing a high performing school in the best interests of the children.  Please give our Board elections 
your interest and consideration.  
 

The Board has appointed Michele Nash as our Returning Officer.  This is a role she has undertaken for the 
last eight triennial Board elections and is fully conversant with the new School Board Election legislation 
having conducted our 2021 bi-election to fill the vacancy of a retiring member.    
 

Please click on these links for informative pamphlets in English, Te Reo, Tagalog, simplified Chinese, 
Samoan and Tongan for you. 
 

Lyn Ryan – Board Presiding Member 

https://www.sjmb.school.nz/notifications-from-the-returning-officer/
https://www.sjmb.school.nz/notifications-from-the-returning-officer/
mailto:MicheleN@sjmb.school.nz
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/a059760fd6/Elections-flyer_.pdf
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/7fed2b77b9/NZSTA_Te-Reo-flyer.pdf
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/76ce42021d/NZSTA-elections-flyer-TAGALOG-web.pdf
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/62ced0c09a/NZSTA-elections-flyer-SIMPLIFIED-CHINESE-web.pdf
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/645fbc9f39/NZSTA-elections-flyer-SAMOAN-web.pdf
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/Board-resources/Promotional-material/8bd86f96d4/NZSTA-elections-flyer-TONGAN-web.pdf


Statements by Nominees 

If you are a candidate, you will be invited to submit, to the Returning Officer, an optional statement of up to 400 
words about your experience, qualifications, abilities, previous involvement with the school, interests, and reasons 
for standing for election [signed by the nominee] and a photo.  The Returning Officer is authorised to omit or abridge 
any part of the statement if it is likely to be defamatory or offensive or is too long.  These profiles are published and 
circulated with voting papers.  If a Nominee Statement is not given to the Returning Officer by noon of 3rd August 
2022 that nominee’s statement cannot be sent to voters with the voting papers.  Please note that any person other 
than those ineligible under clauses 9 and 10 of Schedule 23 of the Education and Training Act 2020 (details of 
which can be obtained at the School Office) may stand for election for the School Board; however, if you are not 
on the Electoral Roll, you must be nominated by a person who is.  If you are on the school electoral roll and eligible 
to vote, you can nominate yourself and do not require a seconder, but you MUST SIGN BOTH PARTS OF THE 
FORM.  The original of all documents must be submitted to the Returning Officer. 

St. John’s School Returning Officer, Michele Nash  MicheleN@sjmb.school.nz  
 

 

RECENT SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
 

With term 2 coming to an end the children have been busy planting seeds 
that we can grow in our greenhouse over the winter months.  The garden 
is full, and we have been harvesting our winter vegetables such as kale, 
silver beet, cabbage, broccoli and cauliflower.  Meanwhile in the kitchen 
the children have been making flatbreads, muffins, soups, pesto, salads, 
fritters, and herbal tea. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
MATARIKI ARTWORK 
 
Yesterday, our Year 6 children had the opportunity to go and see their Matariki artwork on display at the Mairangi 
Bay Arts Centre.  They were very proud and excited to see them! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

http://www.legislation.govt.nz/act/public/2020/0038/latest/LMS176172.html?search=qs_act%40bill%40regulation%40deemedreg_education+and+training+act_resel_25_h&p=1
mailto:MicheleN@sjmb.school.nz


 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
SCHOOL DUES – END OF TERM 2 

 
The Diocesan Finance Office has asked that we forward to them, by the end of this week, the remainder of 
Attendance Dues collected on their behalf for Term 2.  If you wish to discuss any matters relating to fees for Term 
1 or 2, please contact, in confidence, Viki Trainor vikit@sjmb.school.nz or her PA, Michele Nash. If you would like 
to clarify any balance of fees, please email michelen@sjmb.school.nz 
 
Attendance Dues are a compulsory charge, and this is the reason that if you pay your fees by instalments, you will 
notice Attendance Dues are receipted first. 
 
For online payments our School Board ASB account is: 12-3042-0320348-00.  Please use your child’s surname as 
reference. 
 

 
KINDO 
 
Before the end of Term 2 we would like to reconcile all Kindo charges as the 
following activities have already been paid for by the school and family 
payments are now overdue. 

 
Charges for the Rippa Rugby Tournament, Splash Polo Term 2 and Interschool Football & Cross-Country 
competitions have recently been added to accounts. 
 
Please login to www.mykindo.co.nz at the earliest opportunity to ensure that 2022 payment have been made for: 
 

• Online Learning: Seesaw, Mathletics, Maths Buddy, RE Resources, Prime, STEPS 

• Resources: Magic Caterpillar writing book, Shared Art & PBL resources, Prime Workbooks (2021),               
School Badge (Yr6), Faith Diary (Rm 6 only) 

• Additional curriculum programmes: Dancing, Garden to Table, EOTC trips 

• Sports Fees 
 

If you have any questions or queries please either contact Kindo directly at Tel: 0508 454 636 or Email: 
hello@mykindo.co.nz  or Anneliese Bridges in the school office Tel: 09 478 7734, Email: office@sjmb.school.nz 
 
 
HAUORA WELLBEING 
 
Here are some family friendly, free activities on the North Shore to consider for the holidays.  
Just spending time together can improve our mental health without breaking the bank. 
 
https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/tour/2009/free-events/in/north-shore 
https://www.aucklandforkids.co.nz/whats-on/ 
 

http://www.mykindo.co.nz/
mailto:hello@mykindo.co.nz
mailto:office@sjmb.school.nz
https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/tour/2009/free-events/in/north-shore
https://www.aucklandforkids.co.nz/whats-on/


 
NGĀ KĀKAHU O TE KURA - UNIFORM REMINDER OF THE WEEK  
 

If children wish to play on the grass during lunchtime in Terms 2 and 3, they should bring a 
change of non-uniform clothes to change into. 
 

The field is out of bounds during morning tea time in Terms 2 and 3. 
 
Children’s full PE gear should also be at school EVERY week, Monday to Friday, and only 
brought home during the week if it needs washing. 
 

 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALE 
 
Unfortunately, due to illness, there will not be a sale this Thursday as there usually would on the 
first Thursday of the month. 
 
For any urgent needs please contact our parent co-ordinator: Fran Gilchrist, Tel: 021 488 279. 
 

 
WORD OF THE WEEK 
 
hararei  meaning ‘holiday 
 

 
 
PĀNUI WHAKANUIA – CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Emma Moss – Dance, Star of the Week 
Maggie-Rose Kingston – PoD Netball 
Ruby Lockwood – PoD Netball 
Meesol Tak – PoD Netball, great defence 
Irene Renoh – Coaches Award Netball 
Grayson Mudford – PoD Hockey 
Lauren Graham – PoD Hockey 
Nina Harris – PoD Hockey 
Jayden Ip – PoD Basketball 
 
 

EMAIL ADDRESSES AND CAREGIVER PHONE CONTACTS 
 

Please advise Michele Nash (michelen@sjmb.school.nz) in the office if you have changed 
your email address or phone contacts.  With the increasing use of mobile and email for the 
school to contact you and/or send documents to you, it is essential we have a robust, up to 
date database.  Thanking you in advance. 
 

 

Have you noticed that the cardboard bread tags are very quickly replacing plastic 
bread tags? 
 
This is great news for the environment, but that does mean that Bread Tags for 
Wheelchairs won't have any plastic bread tags coming in. 

 
Therefore all bread tags need to be at a collection point by 1 September 2022. 
 
On 1 September 2022, a post up on the Bread Tags for Wheelchairs Facebook page will be posted stating that the 
organisation is no longer collecting bread tags. 
 
BIG THANKS to all of you for all of your support 
with this initiative! 
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:michelen@sjmb.school.nz


 

SPORTS NEWS 
 
Interschoool Football Tournament – Tuesday 28th June 2022  
 

On Tuesday, 28th June, our enthusiastic Year 5 & 6 St John’s Interschool football team 
headed off to Ashley Reserve in Long Bay to compete in the Super Cluster Interschool 
Football Tournament.  After two very quick trials held the week before to select the team, and 
one last-minute practice the day before, our football players were very excited to be attending 
the cluster tournament and representing St John’s in their chosen sport. 
 

All 8 school teams from our “Supercluster” were at the tournament again this year and the weather conditions on 
the day were near perfect – calm and still, with no rain! 
 

During the pool play, our team played against Campbells Bay, Pinehill and Browns Bay.  They came through the 
round robin games undefeated and took on Sunnynook in a Pool A winners (us) clash against Pool B 2nd place 
(Sunnynook).  The St John’s team won the game convincingly with a 3 - 0 win. 
 

Unfortunately, one of our players took a knock to the ankle in the semi-final game against Sunnynook and was 
ruled out of the final.  The team rallied around and together with the final words, team re-structure and 
encouragement from the two coaches, the team took on Murrays Bay in the final.  It was a great game and the St 
John’s team came through as the victors with a 2 - 0 win and without conceding a goal during the entire tournament. 
 

The team played their games with enthusiasm, skill and in some areas, with great speed, and were cheered on by 
the parents who came along and supported them.  Our results for the day were: 
 

Pool Play Place Cross-over Semi Final (for 1st & 2nd place) 

WON 1 – 0 v Campbell’s Bay WON 3 – 0 v Sunnynook WON 2 – 0 v Murray’s Bay 

WON 2 – 0 v Pinehill   

WON 3 – 0 v Browns Bay   
 

Our team coaches for the tournament were Thomson Nkoy from the ECB Football Club, and Mauricio Rojas from 
the Kiwi Kick Stars programme.  Together these two did a fantastic job preparing the team before their games, and 
then guiding them through each game until the final whistle blew.  A huge thank you to Thomson and Mauricio, the 
parent supporters and to those parents who assisted with the transport to and from the venue. 
 

Our 2022 Football team members below: 
 
Jan Andrea, Mayan Awrooj, Thomas Duff, Carter 
Gilchrist, Conrad Grayson, Billy Hogan, Joseph 
Howard, Jayden Ip, Isaac O’Brien, Liam Sayegh, 
Vasken Wartanian, Warren Yhang. 
 

Mrs Karen Dorrington (Sports Co-ordinator), Mr 
Thomson Nkoy, Mr Mauricio Rojas (Coach) 
 

Coach Report 
“I have been involved in football at different levels 
from professional to amateur and the key factor for 
a great environment and for a great team is the 
togetherness and the selfless approach from players 
in games and training.  This was something that our 
St John's Year 5 & 6 football team had from the 
beginning.  The focus was on working together as a 
team and on enjoying each game as it came, and 
this was the main priority, not the score. 

 
I must send again a big well done to every single player who took part in this team, from the beginning in the trial 
process, as you ensure that everyone who finally is selected to be in the team valued their place in the team and 
enjoyed themselves.   Thank you to Karen Dorrington for organising this great tournament and for giving me the 
opportunity to be involved in this great team and school”. Mauricio Rojas, Coach 
 

Sports News Continued… 



Basketball 
Congratulations to the Year 4, St John’s Raptors who worked tirelessly 
in their semi- final game against Murrays Bay without any subs.  The team 
came away with a convincing 28 - 4 win and now advance to the final 
against Milford on Friday.  Go Raptors! 
 
Report from Leanne Deuchrass 
 
Splash Polo Term Roundup 
It has been another fun term of Splash Polo for our St John's teams with 
all achieving some great results. 
 
This term was the first time our Year 2 Mantarays have played Splash Polo.  All played with enthusiasm and 
confidence despite being up against older and bigger opposition. Well done team, you'll be unbeatable soon! 
 
The Year 3 Dolphins finished their season strongly, winning their game 9-7 on Sunday to finish 5th in A grade.  It 
has been a big season for the team playing in the higher grade and they all played hard, showed great teamwork 
and had fun. 
 
The St John’s Dolphins finished the splash polo season strongly, winning 
their 5/6 position final on Sunday with a great game, final score 9 v 7.  It 
has been a big season for the team playing in the A grade, and they all 
played hard, showed great teamwork and had fun.  Special mention of 
Josh Casio-Lee who was named Player of the Term! 
 
Team photo - Coach Dave Curteis and Aidan, Alex, Bronson, Josh, Max, 
Michael, Oonagh, Sean.  Report from Michelle Burdett 
 
The Year 4 Kingfish improved over the term placing 4th in their grade.  The team have worked hard developing 
their skills and their playing combinations, especially on defence. The team continues to play with great spirit and 
never gives up! 
 
Both our Year 5 & 6 Stingrays and Orcas played outstandingly well all term, both finishing strongly with convincing 
wins on Sunday to finish 3rd in their respective grades.  Both teams proved themselves, playing in higher grades 
this term.  It has been great to see the enjoyment amongst the players and their development both individually and 
as a team. 

 
Congratulations to the Orcas’ (Roxelle Feng, Isaac O'Brien, Finn 
Brannigan, Olivia Ward, Nina Harris, Carter Gilchrist, Conrad Grayson and 
Orlaith Burns.) for coming 3rd in their Splash Polo grade this season.  
Coach: Todd Brannigan, Manager: Francine Gilchrist 
 
Special thanks to the team coaches and managers for their ongoing 
commitment and enthusiasm, and to all splash polo families for your 
unwavering support and encouragement of the players. 
 
Happy holidays all!  Leanne Deuchrass – Parent Coordinator 

 
Our Sports Co-ordinator, Karen Dorrington 
Whilst sorting out some basketball admin for the Rockets, Karen Dorrington mentioned that she was over in 
Australia recently "competing in the Athletics Track & Field Oceania Champs that were held in Mackay, North 
Queensland.  It was a successful competition, and I came home with two silver medals received for the High Jump 
and the 800m.  I was placed 4th in the Long Jump and 5th in the 400m events.  The weather was lovely, and most 
days the temperature was between 20-23 degrees."  According to The Oceania Athletics 
Championships, this is the pinnacle event within the Oceania Area for Athletics.  By my 
reckoning Karen is a Champion in every sense of the word, and a real inspiration to the kids 
participating in sports at SJMB.  From Simon Joseph 
 
Kiwi Kick Stars 
The Kiwi Kick Star coaches will be back at St John’s in Term 3 to run another programme of 
lunchtime sessions on Fridays for 8 weeks between 5th August and 23rd September. 
 
Please register directly with Kiwi Kick Stars at this link.  

https://athletics-oceania.com/oceania-championships-2022/
https://athletics-oceania.com/oceania-championships-2022/
https://www.kiwikickstars.com/register


 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

 
Book Battle 
Remember that tomorrow (6th July) the Year 5 and 6 Book Battle is taking place in the afternoon, I am really looking 
forward to seeing all the children who have been reading all term. 
 
Congratulations to our latest recipient of their Bronze Librarian Award, Elena Rotaeche. 
 
What book next? 
With the holidays approaching, you may be looking for your next book.  Here are some sites that may help. 
https://whatbooknext.com/ 
https://www.literature-map.com/ 
https://commutingbook.maps.arcgis.com/apps/StoryMapCrowdsource/index.html?appid=49a3620f4b7648ceac88
8aa265400feb 
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/books-and-reading/our-recommendations/best-new-books/ 
 
Reading online for free 
And don’t forget if you see something that you are interested in reading you 
may be able to find it on Libby - the online reading app of Auckland 
Libraries. 
 
The Libby app is an app that you can use to borrow, audio books (perfect 
for car trips) and E-books, from your library. Once downloaded they are 
available to read on your device for 21 days.  All you need is a Library card.  
If you do not have a library card you can get an e- membership here for 
Auckland libraries.  Take note of your library card number.  You can then 
access Libby on a computer here or by using an app on a phone or ipad 
etc. for Android/google or here for Apple products 
 
This is the getting started section from libby  I highly recommend finding the 
preferences and choosing your preferred language as well as juvenile 
fiction if setting up for your children.  This is all available free and does not 
cost anything 
 
Book Voting 
It's time to vote for your favourite books in the Whitcoulls top 100. 
 

• “We’re celebrating our 24th year of the Kids’ Top 50, and now is the time to get your favourites in 
contention for the brand-new list which will launch in September. 
 

• We love to get contributions from kids of all ages, plus parents and grandparents, teachers and lifelong 
readers which help shape the list each year, reflecting not only which books our children are engaging 
with today, but celebrating timeless books that have captured so many of us over the years. 

 
 

• So vote now to ensure that your favourite kids' books appear on the list for 2022, plus be in with a 
chance to win 1 of 10 $100 Whitcoulls Gift Cards to spend on all of those books you haven't read yet.” 

 
You can vote for your favourites here https://www.whitcoulls.co.nz/kids-top50 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://whatbooknext.com/
https://www.literature-map.com/
https://commutingbook.maps.arcgis.com/apps/StoryMapCrowdsource/index.html?appid=49a3620f4b7648ceac888aa265400feb
https://commutingbook.maps.arcgis.com/apps/StoryMapCrowdsource/index.html?appid=49a3620f4b7648ceac888aa265400feb
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/books-and-reading/our-recommendations/best-new-books/
https://www.aucklandlibraries.govt.nz/pages/join-the-library.aspx?page=Start
https://libbyapp.com/welcome
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.overdrive.mobile.android.libby&hl=en_NZ&gl=US
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/libby-by-overdrive/id1076402606
https://help.libbyapp.com/en-us/categories/getting-started.htm
https://www.whitcoulls.co.nz/kids-top50


 
PARISH NEWS 
 

Tuesday Morning CATCH-UP:  Join us at the White Flower Café, Browns Bay on Tuesday 
between 9.30 & 11.00am.  If anyone would like to join us.  This is an opportunity just to meet 
socially & chat. 
 
ECB St. Vincent De Paul FOODBANK Our stocks are very low; we especially 
need BAKED BEANS AND TINNED FISH.  We very much appreciate all the 
donations we receive.  Please leave your donations in the basket in the church 
foyer.  ALSO: Monetary donations are very welcome and can be deposited 
into a/c 12 3059 0241398 00 

 
Guitars Wanted! Catholic Prison Chaplaincy is seeking any unwanted working guitars for use within 
prisons in the Auckland Diocese.  If you would like to donate a guitar, please contact John on                     
Tel: 021 086 52 181 to arrange drop-off at Catholic Social Services.  Thank you. 
 

 
Dove Fellowship for Women will meet on Wednesday, 20th July 2022, 7.30pm at St Thomas More Catholic church, 
336 Wairau Road, Glenfield.  Topic: He Makes us New, Scripture: 2 Cor 4: 16 – 17, Testimony: Maha Shasha.  
Come, Meet and Fellowship with women from the North Shore.  Please wear a mask.  For more information contact 
Sylvia, Tel: 0210 882 2990 
 

 
 
Catholic Social Services has a vacancy for a full-time Social Worker to join the team.  The key function of the 
position is to assist families and individuals in difficulty and at risk by the provision of generic social services, 
responding to allocated referrals to the agency including family harm referrals from the Police.  Networking and 
collaboration both within the team and the community is an important requirement.  For more details, and a full 
position description, please visit the Diocesan website https://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/staff-vacancies/ 
Applications close on 24 July 2022. 
 
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
KIDS CHOICE SCHOOL HOLIDAY bookings 
are now open. 
 
The programme will open on Monday, 11th July 
to Friday, 22nd July 2022.  Days are full of fun 
activities and trips to stimulate and entertain your 
children in a safe, fully supervised environment.  
CYF’s approved allowing you to apply for a 
subsidy.  We are based at the Presbyterian 
Church, 10 Penzance Road, Mairangi Bay. 
 
Hours of operation are 7am to 6pm daily 
Contact Barb 027 440 6363 or 09 478 3705 
Email: kids.choice@infogen.net.nz 
For further information contact Barb 
Tel: 027 440 6363 or 09 478 3705  
 
 
 
 

mailto:kids.choice@infogen.net.nz


 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

Your Newsletter editor, Mrs Bridges, will be away in the UK visiting her family for Weeks 1 – 4 of Term 3. 

In her absence Mrs Colleen Binns will be stepping in to cover the front office duties. 

Please continue to use Tel: 09 478 7734 and Email: office@sjmb.school.nz 

Have a safe and happy holiday! 

mailto:office@sjmb.school.nz

